
 Oregon Association of Chiefs of Police 

 Read This! 
Monthly news from the Executive Board         June 2012  

This informal newsletter will be published and distributed to the OACP members on a monthly basis 

to help keep them informed of the important activities of the committees and board. 

Retirements: 
 Chief Gary Boldizsar, Corvallis PD 

 

New Chiefs: 
 Chief Jon Sassaman, Corvallis 

 Chief Kirk Sanfilippo, Sutherlin 

 Chief Kevin Martinez, Carlton 

 Chief Jason Edmiston, Hermiston 
 

The President: 
 Issued proclamation in recognition of National 

Police Week 

 Finalizing committee membership appointments 

 Completing appointment of committee co-chairs 

 Worked with Victory Group to standardize 

agenda process for Board of Director meetings 

 Responded to several emails and phone calls from 

various stakeholders with shared interests 

 Worked on action items for Board review at the 

next BOD meeting  

 Working on framework for new Marketing 

Committee 

The Victory Group: 
 Members of the Eyewitness ID workgroup presented to 

a joint meeting of the House and Senate Judiciary 

Committees 

 Oregon Police Chief Magazine completed and will be 

mailed on June 12th. 

 Beginning work to update Parent Aid Online Training 

program. 

 Working with OSSA and ODAA to develop a Law 

Enforcement Legislative Leadership Award. 

 Karlyn retiring at the end of June after 18 years! 

 Marie and Annie are hard at work.  Reach them at 

marie@victorygrp.com and anne@victorygrp.com  

Activities in the Regions: 
 District Reps are encouraged to notify the OACP 

office or the President prior to the first of the 

month for inclusion of your region activities in 

the next edition of Read This 

Upcoming Events 
 Board of Directors meeting in Fairview on June 22nd 

 Social gathering and dinner night before June Board 

of Directors meeting.  Bumpers Restaurant in 

Fairview, 6pm on June 21st 

The Strategic Plan: 
 1st VP will be working on updating the OACP 

strategic plan 

 

Committee Notes: 
 The Labor Committee is asking for updates or new 

labor contracts from all Oregon police agencies. 

Contact cynthiab@ci.hillsboro.or.us 

 2nd VP will assume the role of the chair of the so called 

“Super Committee” 

 Committee Chairs are encourage to give us information 

for inclusion in Read This 

For the good of the order: 
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